WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA

01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651
office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
@whitewomanlane

Issue 19 Week Ending Friday 9™ February 2018

WW

Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 19™  Celebration Assembly 9am School hall (invited parents only)
Tag Rugby Yrs 5&6 Lunchtime, 12.35pm
Raspberry Pi Club sclected yr 6 pupis 12,45 - 13,25
NSPCC presentation - All year groups
Dance Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm
Tues. 20™ Guitar lessons am Year 3 library
Yr 6 Boys 5-a-side Tournament UEA
Korfball Yrs 344 Lunchtime, 12.35pm
Yr's 5&6 Girls Football Match Home v West Earlham
Wed. 21  Keep it Moving School Hall 8.30a.m
Guitar lessons am Year 3 library
Cross Country Lunchtime, 12.35pm
Keyboard lessons pm Mobile
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite
Skillforce- The Princes Trust 4_.30pm finish
Yr 6 Boys Football Match Away v Eaton
Thur. 22" Y 5 Art Day
Korfball Yrs 5&6 Lunchtime, 12.35pm
Yr 5 Maths Tournament Langley School 1.15 - 3.30pm (selected pupils)
Samba Club School Hall 3.20 -4.20pm
Drums PM Mobile
Fri. 239 Cross Country Meet Horsford School
¥Yr 6 Maths Tournament Langley School 1.15 - 3.30pm (selected pupils)
School Disco
Sat. 24™ Yr 6 Korfball Tournament CNS 12.30 - 5.15pm

PDates for Your Diary

w/c 26* February —Reading Week

16" March — Free dress day (detalls to £ollow)
23 March Easter Raffle

28*" March — §chool Disco

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!

Buckingham (Green) 2 Total -
Balmoral (Blue) 1 Total -
Sandringham  (Yellow) 4 Total -
Windsor (Red) 3 Total -

Congratulations to Balmoral this week
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THE ATTENDANCE CUP

Was awarded to
4s
With attendance of 98.75%
for the week
29™ January - 2™ February 2018
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GOLDEN BOOK AWARD
Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with ‘WOW' moments and
for being entered into our Golden Book;

Liam Gascoyne, Charlotte Beaumont
and Daisy Gilbert
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(°x' V SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS®

GB ATHLETES WHO INSPIRE KIDS

Sports for Schools is a Competition which involves schools and
communities collecting tokens £or @ Chanhce to wih a share of a £20,000
sports Kit cash pot.

Where can | collect tokens? When does the competition start and finish?

Tokens W|" be pnnted |n the f0”0W|ng papers From Monday, February 5, a token will be printed in
every edition of our newspapers up until April 14,

*Eastern Daily Press
How do | start collecting?

*Norwich Evening News
Tokens will be printed every day in the EDP and

*Great Yarmouth Mercury Evening News and each week in the weekly
publications.

*The Lowestoft Journal
There will be one token a day but watch for bonus

*Beccles & Bungay Journal tOkenS (espeCia"y throughout half term) and two
tokens every Saturday (one token a week plus bonus

«Dereham Times tokens in the weekly publications).

Qur school has registered with the sCheme and we 00K forward to
receiving your collected tokens after half term, until 2¢*" April. Please
ask your child to pass tokens to their Class teacher at morhing
registration.

Thank you for your support and cooperation.
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Important Notice

Due to a number of recent and ongoing issues we have taken the decision to no
longer allow pupils to bring their scooters into school. Anyone wishing to continue to
scoot to school is welcome to do so but arrangements must be made for scooters to
return home with parents/carers as they will no longer be able to be stored on our

school premises.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation with this matter.

READING PROJECT

Our Reading Week will take place between 26" February — 2™ March. Our focus
will be linked to Norwich’s GoGo Hares project. We have many exciting things
planned to promote the love of reading during our reading week.

Go - During Guided Reading sessions, the whole school will be reading ‘The
GO Song of The Golden Hare’ by Jackie Morris.
glab - Lessons will use this book and GoGo Hares as their focus, giving the
children opportunities to create their own writing and artwork based upon the
project.

- Karl Nova will be holding an inspiring workshop on Poetry and Hip-Hop
for the children on Monday 26" February 2018.

Our White Woman Lane Friends have very kindly raised money for each child to
be given a clay hare to paint.

As mentioned in our Reading Week letter, we are inviting you in to join your child with this
activity. See times below:

Thursday 1% March 2018 ]
9:00-9:45 3C, 3ST
9:45-10:30 3S, 4G
10:30-11:15 48, 4P
11:35-12:15 6J, 6S
1:30-2:15 5D, 5R
2:15-3:00 5QR, 6Q

If you would like to join us for this exciting art activity, please arrive through reception, sign in,
and then make your way to the hall where you will meet your child.

GO,
ales
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White Woman Lane Junior School

REAVD/

Starting: Monday 26th

February
It’s sponsored read time

So get sponsored and get reading — the more money
raised, the more books we’ll have to read!

You can read anything from books and newspapers to comics and even recipes or cereal
packets —
it will all count towards your reading target.

More details to follow after the February half term holiday...
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Dear Parent/Carer,
Your child’s online safety education

Our E-safety assembly this half term was based on using new online technology safely, developing skills in
resilience, self-esteem and positive attention seeking behaviour. It has been produced by the National Crime
Agency’s child protection education programme Thinkuknow.

In particular the Thinkuknow educational activities introduce scenario’s and reflection about ‘Live Streaming’.
Live streaming is the broadcasting of real-time, live video to an audience over the internet. All you need to be
ablle to live stream is an internet enabled device, like a smart phone or tablet with a camera, and an app that
has a ‘Live’ function, such as Instagram Live or Musica.ly.

To help support children to enjoy live streaming safely, if they are currently doing it, or for those that may be
introduced to it when they start secondary school, these educational activities focus on building children’s
skills to know who to trust online and how to get affirmation in positive ways at home and school. These skills
are important for navigating both the online and offline world.

How you can get involved

» Schedule planned attention: One on one time, doing something together that is largely child-
directed.

e Give personal and positive feedback to child: focus on praising good behaviours more than focussing
attention on minor bad behaviours. Specific praise to be emphasised and inclusion of emotions: i.e.
You are being such as kind sister sharing the toys with your brother. You are playing with him so
gently. I'm sure he feels very happy to be playing with you! Practicing this daily can demonstrates to a
child what they are specifically doing well and they know what behaviour to show again.

e Try and see the learning in mistakes

e Be involved in your child’s internet use: The best learning and the safest children are those who are
able to share what they have been doing online with their parents.

» Be good to yourself: When children see us being critical of ourselves and our appearance or abilities
that becomes normative for them to focus on the things they are doing wrong. It can help to notice
when we are doing this and try and focus on the positives of our own lives and actions.

» Encouraging choice and consent from an early age: Children are socialised to do as they are told-
especially when adults ask. Adults online can exploit this when chatting to children. Giving a child a
choice from an early age develops their autonomy and good decision making skills. For example not
forcing a child to hug a relative etc. Give them the option to be polite in another way.

Visit www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents for information and advice to help to keep children safe online




TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your
support,

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in
turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it

either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

If you were to write a book what would
it be about?

Would genre would it be? Would it be
fiction or non-fiction?

What would the cover look like?

What would it be called?

YOCABULARY NINJA!

Vocabulary is extremely important. It allows children to be able to make themselves understood,
to understand others and to understand things that they read or hear.

Please ask your children about these words. Can they explain what they mean or use
them in a sentence?

This Week's Words
Grasshopper Shinobi
= = =y
weep irritate
tearful ecstatic
miserable detest
foolish forlorn
mischief overjoyed
e @VocabularyNinj:i
Words unlock the doors to a world of understanding. .. "

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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school disco to enable our children to have fun and to
also raise funds for the school.
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The disco begins at 7.00pm and the children will not be let into school before then, so
please ensure children do not arrive at school before this time. The main school
entrance by the office is the door to use. Parents coming by car should note that, for
safety reasons, the school car park cannot be used to drop children off.

The Friends charge £1.00 for entrance and children can bring some pocket money to
buy drinks, snacks and glow sticks throughout the evening.

Drinks Fizzy 20p, Squash 10p

Sweets from 5p

Glow Sticks, Bracelets, Glasses, Bunny Ears, necklaces, pendants
all from 50p

All pupils must be collected at the end of the evening by an adult. Children leave the hall
through the main entrance and we suggest you meet your children in the car park and by
the main school gate. The school gate is closed so cars cannot use the car park at the
end of the disco. We stagger the finish to make it a little easier to reunite parents and
children as follows;

Year 3 will leave at 8.50pm
Year 4 will leave at 8.55pm
Years 5 and 6 will leave at 9.00pm.

These procedures are tried and tested and have worked well in the past so we are all
looking forward to an enjoyable evening for the children.
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Libby Freeman 3ST
Libby has impressed in Maths this week by being able to explain her mathematical thinking
and applying what she knows. Well done Libby!
Phoebe Everson 3ST
For having an excellent attitude in Literacy lessons! Phoebe worked extremely hard to
produce a fantastic mystery story. Keep it up Phoebel!
Daisy Bailey 3S
For doing some super fractions work in Maths this week.
Lola Bootyman 35S
For producing a great mystery story filled with lots of great description.
Max Brett 4P
For excellent questioning during LTE and producing superb sentences in Literacy.
Hayden Brown 4P
For an excellent attitude towards school.
Harriet Spary 4P
For superb singing in the 'young voices’ choir
Natalie Barth 4P
For a well-planned and designed school brochure in Literacy.
Summer-Jo Myers 4S
For performing the Young Voices songs in front of the whole school with enthusiasm and
confidence.
Betsy Smith 4S
For performing the Young Voices songs in front of the whole school with enthusiasm and
confidence.
Harry Parker 5D
For being an extremely helpful member of 5D, Harry is always first to help with any job.
Nelson Rimmer 5D
For his hard work during English lessons this week.
Josh Thomson 5D
For his hard work in English lessons this week, Josh has produced some great poetry.
Amelia Laws 5D
For her great ideas and contributions to planning an investigation into thermal insulators.
Harley Clabburn 5QR
For trying really hard in Art, using pastels to create a still life masterpiece.
Charlotte Bailey 5QR
For always pushing herself in every Science lesson.
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Enjoy an evening
of stargazing and
see what

constellations you
can see.
https://www.dkfind
out.com/uk/space/
constellations/

1 Credit

¥ Donate to the less
f fortunate. With spring on
the way it's a good time to
have a clear out ready for
a spring clean. Donate
some old toys or clothes to
a charity shop or clothes
bank in your area, or raise
funds for charity.
1 Credit




Create an obstacle course
using items from around the
home, get friends and family
to complete the course and
see who can get the fastest

time. Upload your photo or

videos of your obstacle
course in action!
@CUNorfolk
1 Credit

It is “Random Acts
of Kindness Day” on
17th February. Do
something nice for
someone to
celebrate this
wonderful day and
tell us about it.

1 Credit

rake a step bac
in time and make

your own butter
https://www.wikih
ow.com/Make-
Butter
1 credit




The Nebula Federation

HORSFORD PRIMARY SCHOOL
Holt Road

Horsford

Norwich

Norfolk

NR10 3DN

Tel: 01603 898348

Email: office@horsfordprimary.norfolk.sch.uk
Executive Deputy: Miss K. Anatola

Head of School: Miss T. Anderson

Midday Supervisory Assistant
Required as soon as possible.

Monday to Friday

1 hour and 15 minutes per day
Term time only

£7.52 per hour

We are seeking to appoint an enthusiastic and caring midday supervisor to join our staff team.

We are looking for someone who:
Enjoys working with children

Promotes inclusion and acceptance

Has a calm, caring and consistent manner at all times

Responds appropriately to pupils’ individual needs

Is able to supervise and support pupils to ensure their safety
Is committed to the success and well-being of all children

Is flexible and able to work as part of a team

Horsford Primary School is committed to Equal Opportunities regardless of age, gender, ethnicity or
religion. We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and vuinerable aduits
and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. To this end, you will be required to undergo
pre-employment checks and appointments will only be made subject to satisfactory enhanced DBS

checks and 2 suitable references.

This post is likely to come under the requirements of the Childcare (Disqualification) 2009 regulations
and the successful applicant will be required to complete a declaration form to establish whether they

are disqualified under these regulations.

If you are interested in applying for this post please complete the NCC Support Staff application form
and either submit by email to office@horsfordprimary@norfolk.sch.uk or post to the school before the

deadline.

Closing date: Friday 23 February 2018
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The Maids Head Ring Road
Walk

Easter Good Friday 30 March 2018 at 9am
A sponsored walk around Norwich ring road.
Please come join us with your family and
friends to raise money for Macmillan Cancer
Support.
For more information and sponsor forms please visit
The Maids Head, Spixworth-Road, Norwich
or call 01603 408028 or 07889379340

Orgufised in aid of Macsilian CunoevSm d-mmy
Englund ‘and Wales 1017}, Scotiand 990;; the isle of
gnn 4 Also operating in Northem lreland.



